Town of New Paltz Planning Board 
FINAL Minutes 
October28, 2013
Agenda:
PB 2013-15, Trans Hudson Mgt./CVS, 12 N Putt Corners Rd., Site Plan

PB 2013-16, K & E Beverage, 255 Main St., Sign Plan

PB 2013-13, Dunkin Donuts, 235 Main St., Site Plan

PB 2011-13, New Paltz Views, 16 Waring Lane, Subdivision – Extension Request

PB 2011-03, Pyramid Services, Eugene L. Brown Dr., Subdivision – Extension Request

PB 2006-26, Vacarro/Birches, O’Rourke Dr., Subdivision – Extension Request

PB 2007-18, Rappa/Pony Hill, Horsenden Rd., Subdivision – Extension Request

PB 2009-08, New Paltz Hampton Inn, 4 S Putt Corners Rd., Site Plan – Extension Request

PB 2010-02, K & E Beverage, 255 Main St., Site Plan – Extension Request

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S., Site Plan
Present:  Dave Clouser, George Lithco, Mike Calimano, Lyle Nolan, Lynn Bowdery (alternate), Lagusta Yearwood, Peter Muller
Board Member(s) absent:  Eileen Banyra, Tom Powers, Tim Rogers
 Chairman Calimano called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
MINUTES

Mike Calimano states how he would like to postpone the review of the minutes until the November meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON ISSUES OTHER THAN PUBLIC HEARINGS

None

PUBLIC HEARINGS 
None
APPLICATION REVIEWS 
PB 2013-16, K & E Beverage, 255 Main St., Sign Plan

Mike Calimano goes over with the Board a brief review of this application from the last meeting.  The shape of the bottle was deemed part of the sign by the Building Inspector, Stacy Delarede.  The applicant submitted a revised plan which takes away the top and bottom of the bottle.  This new submission dated October 23, 2013 meets all Town code requirements.
A motion to grant sign plan approval of the sign plan dated October 23, 2013 is made by Mike Calimano.
2nd by Lyle Nolan.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

PB 2013-13, Dunkin Donuts, 235 Main St., Site Plan

Mike Calimano states how the applicant made a new submittal, and that they will be on the agenda for the first November meeting.  However, there is a letter from the owner stating that they are not agreeing to the easement for the town.   Mike Calimano states how he has no plans to forward this to the County until this easement issue is resolved.
PB 2013-15, Trans Hudson Mgt./CVS, 12 N Putt Corners Rd., Site Plan

Ron Lezott and Charlie Bazula from Maser Consulting come before the Board regarding their application for a CVS/Stop and Shop filling station.  This will be a single story CVS store with a 5 pump filling station.  The entrance will be off of Route 299.  They are also showing a future pad, though they are not seeking approval for this additional pad at this time.  Both of these uses are allowed in this zone.  They will need to seek variances for parking and the location of gas stations within proximity to existing gas stations.  They are here tonight for the initial review of the Board, as well as to start the SEQRA process and get referrals to the Zoning Board of Appeals.
Lagusta Yearwood has some concerns regarding storm water and bike parking.

Ron Lezott states that there was already a traffic study done, and this was approved by the County and the State Highway Department.  

Charlie Bazula states how they already have an agreement with the County and the State to continue the Rail Trail.  They don’t have a full design document yet, just the initial site plan.

Mike Calimano has some questions as to the proximity to municipal water and sewer and the district boundaries.  Dave Clouser states how there is a district on the south side but not the north side.  Ron Lezott states how the site is self sufficient for water and sewer; though they would rather have municipal services.

Lyle Nolan has some concerns with the location of the entrance, with regards to the stop bar and the entrance to the rail trail.  All of this is coming off of the existing turn lane.  He is concerned that it is dangerous.

Charlie Bazula states that there will be a deceleration area, as well as signage.  Lyle Nolan also questions the blind spot coming off of North Putt, as the road goes up very quickly in that location.  They will have their traffic consultant look at that.

Dave Clouser states how the engineer who reviewed this has been sick, so he only has a very basic initial review.  He also states how they do have extra pavement that will need to be justified.  There are also a few minor things with the EAF that need to be considered.   They also need to be very cautious as to how they light the gas station canopy.  There are also some screening issues with the proposed plan with regards to the main building.  There is continued discussion on screening and sight lines.  Dave Clouser also suggests they check into the parking requirements of the Town.  

Mike Calimano states how as far as signage, they are way over the size requirements, and they won’t get a recommendation from this Board when they do go before the ZBA.  

George Lithco states how he has some concerns as to the relationship of CVS and Stop and Shop, as an accessory use needs to be accessory to the actual business.  This will probably require a determination from the Building Inspector.  Lyle Nolan questions whether or not there will be diesel, as that draws other types of vehicles that may not be conducive to this site.  

There is discussion on the architectural design of the site, as it will need to stick with the character of the neighborhood.

Lagusta Yearwood has concerns with the town already having 7 gas stations and 3 pharmacies.

There is discussion on how the DOT has no issues with the entrance and exit to the site on Route 299.  

Mike Calimano states how we can declare Lead Agency.  Peter Muller questions the size of the tanks.  There is a 10,000 gallon tank, as well as a smaller one.  Mike Calimano asks about the hours of operation.  This will need to be addressed, as some CVS stores are open for 24 hours.  There is continued discussion on traffic flow, and grade of the road and entrance.  
The applicants are asked by Lyle Nolan to show what they intend to do about snow removal.  

Mike Calimano states how we do have enough information to declare lead agency.  They will refer the variance request to the ZBA, though they will probably wait for the completion of SEQRA.  We also need to get a determination from Stacy Delarede on the accessory use.  The applicant also has some issues that were brought up tonight that need to be addressed.  

A motion to declare our intent to be Lead Agency is made by Mike Calimano.

2nd by Lagusta Yearwood.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

Mike Calimano will notify the ZBA that they will be making application to them.
OLD BUSINESS

Extension Requests:
PB 2011-13, New Paltz Views, 16 Waring Lane, Subdivision – Extension Request

PB 2011-03, Pyramid Services, Eugene L. Brown Dr., Subdivision – Extension Request

PB 2006-26, Vacarro/Birches, O’Rourke Dr., Subdivision – Extension Request

PB 2007-18, Rappa/Pony Hill, Horsenden Rd., Subdivision – Extension Request

PB 2009-08, New Paltz Hampton Inn, 4 S Putt Corners Rd., Site Plan – Extension Request

PB 2010-02, K & E Beverage, 255 Main St., Site Plan – Extension Request

There is a brief discussion on the status of the above applications.  

A motion to extend the above six applications is made by Lagusta Yearwood.
2nd by Peter Muller.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.
PLANNING BOARD ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS DISCUSSION
Mike Calimano asks the Board members to review their December calendars, as we may need to add a second meeting to the schedule.
Lyle Nolan leaves the meeting.  Lynn Bowdery sits in his place.

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S, Site Plan

Mike Calimano states how everyone should have received another draft of the FEIS from Dave Clouser.  He wants to know if the Board has any other questions or comments.
George Lithco states that he has drafted a notice for acceptance for the FEIS, with the scheduling of the public hearings for November 25 and the December 9 meeting.  The Board can always extend the public hearings past those two meetings if needed.  

Dave Clouser goes over the most recent red line version and changes that he has made, with respect to the findings of CGR.  There were also additions/revisions with respect to the following topics:  soils, storm water, integrated pest management, climate change, water and sewer districts now and in the future, vernal pools, wetlands and buffers, land banked parking, buffering of the sewage plant, UCAT, energy, undeveloped land protection, leases and sublets, and some other minor items.
Mike Calimano would like to go over additional comments that have been raised.  Lagusta Yearwood states how difficult it is to put all these memos together with the DEIS, and the information from the Engineer.  She asks for more clarification on vernal pools.  Dave Clouser states how they took mitigation out of it.  Dave Clouser states how this is more of a site plan issue; we should pick out the best venue and that should be how it appears on the site plan, since this is not a mitigation issue.  Tom George states how they were originally bio retention areas, but through discussions with Spider Barbour, it was changed to be vernal pools; and they can easily change that on the site plan.  Peter Muller asks if they are an environmental issue, if not they shouldn’t be included.  Lagusta Yearwood also questions the ball fields; are they part of site plan requirements as they pertain to town code requirements.  Lagusta Yearwood also would like clarification on the buffers.  Mike Calimano states how we need some flexibility.  If the wetlands law is reinstated, the buffers will have to follow those guidelines.  
There is a discussion on the Town’s policy with regards to herbicides and pesticides, as it has adopted Ulster County Local Law 4.  This too can be specified on site plan, as to using the one that is more restrictive.  It can be stated in the FEIS that these regulations must be followed.  

Lagusta Yearwood questions the granting of a conservation easement.  George Lithco comments on the legal aspects of this, as the applicant is in a lease with the Foundation for the use of the land.  It is suggested that there could be non-disturbance areas noted on the site plan.  In this way the Town has gotten the site protection it needs.  This allows us to have tighter control.  Lynn Bowdery agrees that conservation easements are a very clumsy vehicles, as they are very hard to change when put in place; and this may not be in the best interest is there are climate changes, etc.  Peter Muller would like it noted in the FEIS that the site plan will reflect areas that will have development restrictions.
Peter Muller is not happy with the way the arsenic soil is being treated.  What is proposed seems clumsy.  He feels that there should be more of a remediation process.  This could be done with plants as opposed to moving soil and turning it under.  He forwarded this article to Dave Clouser, who in turn forwarded it to the applicant.  It is call “phyto-remediation”.  Dave Clouser does have concerns over this article.  He stated how it is stated in the FEIS, that if something better comes along, that this should be done, but right now this is how it is done in New York State, as it is approved by the Department of Health and the DEC.  Mike Moriello states how this other method is not yet recognized.  Tom George states how if a better method comes up, they are willing to use it, but it must be a proven method.  There is discussion how there are non-contaminated areas, and these will be the areas that will be used for the gardens.  The areas of arsenic mitigation are not in the area of the community gardens.  These areas will need to be noted on the site plan.  
Peter Muller is also not happy with the specialized barriers between the contaminated soil and the good soil.  Tom George states how he thought that area requires annual monitoring by the DEC, so if it does show up again as a problematic area, it will have to be remediated.  Mike Moriello states how the DEC does not monitor this; however, he has never had problems with this method being used in the past.

Peter Muller also still has concerns with regards to the fiscal impacts.  Mike Calimano goes over the changes to this section.  George Lithco added a section up front that explains how this PILOT process works, and what exactly the Planning Boards responsibility is with regards to this.  There is continued discussion on emergency service calls.  Mike Calimano states how he used a range of numbers, as the dates and times of activity change.  
Lynn Bowdery asks how it is handled if the applicant has issues with the FEIS.  Mike Calimano states that this is a Planning Board document.  It is our final determination of environmental issues.  The DEIS is the applicants response to the environmental issues raised during the scoping.  The FEIS is the Board’s document that responds to the DEIS.  The Board will then issue a findings statement based on public comment to the FEIS.
Peter Muller and Lynn Bowdery have concerns with not hearing any input from Eileen Banyra and Tim Rogers.  Mike Calimano states that Tim Rogers has been in constant phone contact with himself and Dave Clouser, and he has had his questions answered.  Mike Calimano states that he is very comfortable with assuring that Tim Rogers is happy with the draft.  He also states how Eileen Banyra may need to take a leave of absence until January, and then her status is questionable, though he has encouraged her to stay on if she has the availability.  Mike Calimano also wants it noted that this doesn’t mean that the Board is signing off on the fiscal impacts.  Also, Tim Rogers can’t make Wednesday meetings, and the next meeting is on a Wednesday.  He does not want to keep this going, as this is

Mike Calimano makes a motion to accept the FEIS as complete, with the noted revisions that were noted tonight, and will be finalized by Dave Clouser.

2nd by Lynn Bowdery.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

Mike Calimano would like a motion to accept the October 16 version of the CGR report as complete.

Motion to accept this report is made by Lagusta Yearwood.

2nd by Peter Muller.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

Mike Moriello asks if it is no time to refer this up to the Ulster County Planning Board.

A motion to send the Park Point subdivision up to the UCPB is made by Lagusta Yearwood.

2nd by Lynn Bowdery.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

A motion to open the public hearing on November 25, 2013 and continued to December 9, 2013 is made by Lagusta Yearwood.

2nd by Peter Muller.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Lynn Bowdery.
2nd by Peter Muller.
All others present in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:34 pm.
These minutes respectfully submitted by Kelly O’Donnell

